

June 25, 2019

Tim Cazier CO DRMS 1313 Sherman Street Room 215 Denver, CO 80206

Stephanie Carter US BLM Royal Gorge Field Office 3028 East Main Street Cañon City, CO 81212

RE: P-2013-002 Dawson Gold Project
Zephyr Gold USA Ltd (Zehpyr)
Post exploration site inspection response

Dear Ms. Carter and Mr. Cazier,

On May 16, 2019, the petroleum product spill was corrected at drill pad CK-18-08. Please refer to Figures 1, 2 and 3.

Due to severe and continued winter weather this year, the excavator was unable to schedule backfilling the trenches until June 12, 2019. At 6:15 AM that morning, the excavator was unable to enter the property by way of the established entrance to the site. Upon learning of this situation at 6:16 AM, Zephyr commenced actions that will protect and guarantee entry. As soon Zephyr's gate entry is secured and protected from interruption, the excavator will be scheduled to backfill the trenches.

Zephyr respectfully requests a 90-day extension of the trench backfill corrective action due date from June 10, 2019 to September 10, 2019.

Please feel free to contact me with any questions.

Respectfully requested,

Angela M. Bellantoni Ph.D.

Cc: Zephyr



Figure 1: Pre-clean up condition at CK-18-08.



Figure 2: Clean-up effort at CK-18-08



Figure 3: Post clean-up condition at CK-18-08